
 
 

BOARD BRIEFS 
Dr. Terry W. Worrell, Superintendent  

Board of Education Meeting 
December 14, 2017 

Opening 
Chairman Lamb called the meeting to order and welcomed all in 
attendance.  
 

Following a moment of silence, Harper Cates, Kaydence Rice, and 
Vivianna Vazquez,  students of the Lindley Park Dual-Language 
Immersion Kindergarten Class, led the Pledge of Allegiance in English 
and Spanish. 
 
The Board unanimously approved the meeting agenda. 
 
Swearing in Ceremony  
Amanda Varner, Clerk to the Randolph County Commissioners, 
conducted the swearing in of newly elected board members Gidget 
Kidd, Kyle Lamb, Michael Smith, and Gwendolyn Williams. 
 
Special Recognition and Presentations 
Community Partner Spotlight: Leigh Anna Marbert, Public 
Information Officer, recognized Lorraine and Michael Sherrill for 
being outstanding supporters of the students and teachers at Lindley 
Park Elementary School. 

Board Spotlight:  Lindley Park Elementary School students shared 
highlights from their Veterans Day celebration on November 9, 2017.  
 
Superintendent’s Holiday Card Contest:  Malaika Khan, fifth-grade 
student from Guy B. Teachey Elementary School, was recognized as 
the winner of the Superintendent’s Holiday Card Contest. 

Exceptional Education Teacher of Excellence:  Ms. Kristen Toscano, 
Exceptional Education teacher at South Asheboro Middle School, was 
recognized as the 2017 Asheboro City Schools Exceptional Education 
Teacher of Excellence. 

Dictionary Donation: The Asheboro Rotary Club was recognized for 
their donation of dictionaries to all third-graders in our district. 

 
State Superintendent Academic Growth Awards for 2016-2017:  
Superintendent Terry Worrell recognized North Asheboro Middle 
School, South Asheboro Middle School, and Asheboro High School  
and presented certificates of achievement from the State 
Superintendent for achieving academic goals last school year. 
Asheboro City Schools is one of seven districts across North Carolina 
in which all schools met or exceeded growth. 
 
Positive Behavior Interventions and Supports (PBIS) Outstanding 
Schools Recognition:  Dr. Sean McWherter recognized  North 
Asheboro Middle School and  South Asheboro Middle School for their 
outstanding accomplishments in the PBIS program. 
 
National Board Certification Renewal:  Ms. Amy Hayes, first-grade 
teacher at Guy B. Teachey Elementary School, was recognized for 
receiving her National Board Certification Renewal. 
 
George Washington Carver Community Performing Arts Center:  
Mr. Clyde Foust, Jr., presented an update on the Performing Arts 
Center, which is now under construction, and the useage plans for the 
facility. 
  
 

Public Comments 
Chairman Lamb opened the floor to public comments.  Ms. Tatianna 
Tenner presented an essay regarding highway safety. 
 
Consent Agenda 
The following items under the Consent Agenda were approved:  
A.   Approval of Minutes – November 9,  2017 Board of Education  
       meeting  
B.   Policies Recommended for Approval: 

• Policy 4115 – Behavior Standards for Transfer Students 
• Policy 4302 – School Plan for Management of Student Behavior 
• Policy 4360 – Appeals of Consequences No Greater Than Short-Term 

Suspension – no longer recommended 
• Policy 5015 – School Volunteers 
• Policy 6100 – Goals of Student Health Services 

C.  Personnel: 
      *A. RESIGNATIONS/RETIREMENTS/SEPARATIONS 

    LAST                FIRST          SCH                      SUBJECT                EFFECTIVE      

 
 

         *B. APPOINTMENTS 
       LAST            FIRST          SCH         SUBJECT                              EFFECTIVE       

 

Arroyo, 
Sr. 

Edward SAMS Non‐Faculty Coach ‐ 
Soccer 

2/1/2018 

Coble Robbie CO Substitute Bus Driver 11/30/2017 

Dye Beverly SAMS Instructional Facilitator 
(part‐time; temporary) 

11/15/2017 ‐ 
1/19/2018 

Garner Tony AHS Advanced Manufacturing 

 

12/1/2017 

Johnson Waynette BAL Instructional Assistant/EC 

 

11/20/2017 

Jones Aisha GBT Instructional Assistant/EC 11/13/2017 

Lamb* Reba CWM After School Program 
  

11/14/2017 

Smith Michael AHS Mathematics Teacher 1/2/2018 

Spector Mierelle LP Instructional Assistant/EC 
( i ) 

11/27/2017 

      
 
 
 
 

Davis Ralph CO Computer Technician 12/18/2017 

Thomas Roxanne LP Speech Language  
Pathologist 

1/18/2018 

Underwood 
 
 

Donna DLL 2nd Grade Teacher 12/31/2017 
Kirkland David AHS Assistant Principal 1/31/2018 

Carrouth Andrew AHS Social Studies 1/22/2018 

Finley Cynthia AHS Custodian 1/2/2018 

Florez Jose CO Custodian 12/11/2017 

Hebert Rosalba CO Substitute/ $80 per day 12/15/2017 

Martin Danielle CO Substitute/ $80 per day 12/15/2017 

Rivera Jessica CO Substitute/ $80 per day 12/15/2017 

Staley Jennifer CO Substitute Bus Driver 12/7/2017 

Sula Teresa DLL Exceptional Children 1/8/2018 



   
 
 *C. TRANSFERS 
      LAST               FIRST          SCH                    SUBJECT            EFFECTIVE 
             

 
       
    *D. ADMINISTRATOR CONTRACTS 
LAST        FIRST                 SCH              SUBJECT                 EFFECTIVE 

    
Information, Reports and Recommendations 
A.  Anthony Woodyard and Dr. Julie Pack presented information  
      regarding the NC Department of Public Instruction Coding and 
      Mobile Grant received in the amount of $28,900.00. 
B.  Dr. Drew Maerz presented the following policies for 30-day 
      review: 

• Policy 1510/4200/7270 – School Safety 
• Policy 2310 – Public Participation at Board Meetings 
• Policy 2400 – Board Policies 
• Policy 3230/7330 – Copyright Compliance 
• Policy 5040 – News Media Relations 
• Policy 9400 – Sale, Disposal, and Lease of Board-Owned Real  

Property 
       

Action Items 
A.  The Board unanimously approved the addition of the 2018-2019  
     Asheboro High School Course Proposal for Advanced Placement 
     Computer Science Principals.  
 
Superintendent’s Report/Calendar of Events 
A.  Leigh Anna Marbert, Public Information Officer, shared  
      the Points of Pride and Calendar of Events noting the next Board  
      of Education meeting will be on January 11, 2018.  
B.  Superintendent Worrell presented an update on the 2017-2018  
      Board Goals. 
      
Board Operations 
A.  The Board unanimously elected Kyle Lamb to serve as the 2018 
      Board Chair. 
B.  The Board unanimously elected Phillip Cheek to serve as the 
      2018 Board Vice Chair.  
C.  Chairman Lamb reviewed important upcoming events. 
 
Adjournment 

  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
  
 
  
 

 Manning           Chandra AHS to 
SAMS 

Instructional  
Facilitator 

1/22/2018 

 Hollingsworth  Dana DLL to CO EC Teacher to EC  
Program Facilitator 

TBD 

 

Higgs Gayle                AHS Assistant Principal 2/1/2018 ‐ 
6/30/2019 

 Wright Paul "Donnie"  AHS Assistant Principal 1/2/2018 ‐ 
6/30/2019 

  


